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INDIAN CREEK PTO CLOTHING ORDER OPEN UNTIL 9-9-18 

https://www.iowasignshop.com/indiancreek 
 

 

 
Dear Indian Creek Families, 
 
Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year!  We are all excited to be back at school and 
look forward to another successful school year at Indian Creek.  We know high levels 
of learning will be achieved by all!  We want to extend a warm welcome to all the new 
families that are at our school.  We hope you have a tremendous year at Indian Creek 
Elementary. 
 
The mission of our school is:  “Success and learning for all every day!”  Our vision is 
“Through cooperation, collaboration and camaraderie among school, family and 
community, students will become successful, productive citizens in an ever-changing 
society.”  We work each and every day at Indian Creek to strive to attain our mission 
and vision. 
 
We are pleased to say we are continuing our journey with PBIS this year.  PBIS is a 
school wide positive behavior program.  We have set four expectations for our school 
and they all stem from our district PRIDE rules.  Our four expectations are:  We are 
respectful, we are responsible, we are ready and we care.  Our staff has been 
working to teach our students what each of these expectations look like in our common 
areas such as the lunchroom, the restrooms, the hallways and on the playground.  
Posters are up everywhere in our school to help remind students of these expectations.  
Or staff is working hard to notice the positive behaviors from students and we are all 
acknowledging their positive behaviors choices with red thank you notes. Ask your child 
if they have received a thank you note! 
 
We hope you will help us in welcoming new staff to Indian Creek.  Please welcoming 
the following to our staff:  Rachel Schumaker in kindergarten, Kate Turner in student 
support services, Karen Mohwinkle our lunch cashier, and Debbie Arenson our general 
education assistant.   
 
September is proving to be a busy month at Indian Creek.  Good communication is 
important to us in working collaboratively to impact student learning.  Please contact us 
with any concerns, questions, or complements.    
Thank you! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

Lifetouch Studios will take fall school pictures on Wednesday, September 5th.  

ALL students will be photographed for school records as well as for a class picture.  

Order forms will be distributed in your child’s classroom.  Please bring your picture 

order form and money on Wednesday, September 5th, and most importantly, 

bring your smiles!  Students that do not bring money on the 5th can buy picture 

packages on retake day.  It would be helpful if you would send back the empty 
envelope, so we know for sure that you do not want to purchase pictures. 
 

                                     7:45AM First Bell (students may enter the building) 
8:00AM School Begins 
2:45PM  Dismissal Bell 

 

 

Our front parking lot has changed a lot over the summer and 
with that change brings a change in morning routines here at 
Indian Creek.  Our school busses will now need the entire 
area in front of our school to drop students off and be able 
to turn the busses around.  We need to keep this area open 
and free of car traffic for our busses from 7:15 AM until 
8:00 AM.   Parents who will be dropping off children at Hand 
in Hand will need to have them dropped off by 7:15 AM.  
Dismissal is another challenge.  We now have 4 busses to 
load after school and will need to have the entire parking lot 
cleared by 2:15 in order to stage the busses and load our 
student safely on the busses.  Thank you for your 
understanding and cooperation in keeping all of our Indian 
Creek students, parents, volunteers, and visitors safe. 
 

Front Parking Lot Procedures 



 

  

Bond Vote Set For September 11 
On September 11th, voters in the Linn-Mar district will be asked to consider a plan that calls for the 
construction of two 5th-6th grade intermediate buildings. The intermediate schools will provide desperately 
needed space for nine of the district’s schools. 

The bond is part of the district’s 10-year facilities master plan to strategically address existing and long-term 
capacity issues in the rapidly-growing district. Enrollment at the school district has increased from 5,267 to 
nearly 7,800 students since 2005. Several of the district’s elementary and middle schools are near or over 
capacity as a result of the sustained growth. 

If the $55 million general obligation bond is approved by a 60 percent majority of voters, the property tax rate 
would increase $0.65 on every $1,000 of taxable value. The increase equates to approximately $5.91 a month 
in additional property taxes for the owner of a $200,000 home. 

In addition to constructing two intermediate schools, the district will restructure to a new grade format — 
PK/K-4; 5-6; 7-8; and 9-12 — for the 2020-21 school year. 

The district’s long-term plans are dependent upon continued growth in the district, economic conditions in the 
community, and additional variables — such as the extension of the SAVE fund — that dictate the district’s 
timeline. 

Questions about the bond can be sent to vote@linnmar.k12.ia.us 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 

This year your child will be using Lexia® Core5® Reading, a fun computer-based program that has helped 
millions of students. The activities in Core5 support and build on our classroom curriculum and focus on 
developing reading skills in six areas: phonological awareness, phonics, structural analysis, fluency, 
vocabulary, and comprehension. 
 

Here’s how Lexia Core5 Reading works: 
● Your child begins Core5 at a starting point that fits his or her needs and works in online activities 

throughout the week. 
● Online activities include direct instruction and feedback as your child learns new skills.  
● Progress and performance in the program is reported so teachers can provide help when needed.  
● Paper-and-pencil activities are also used for practice and may be done in school or brought home. 
● Achievement certificates may be sent home to celebrate success and to show progress in the program. 
 

We hope you share in our excitement about this program! 
 
 

mailto:vote@linnmar.k12.ia.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEEP US UPDATED 
 

If you have a change in address, phone 
numbers, place of employment, e-mail 
address ~ Just log on to PowerSchool, click 
the eRegistration tab and update any 
changes you may have.  The PowerSchool 
   program will alert us of any changes 
        made.  Thanks for your help! 



 

 

 

  

Linn-Mar Communication Notification Options 

Communication notifications for the District can be signed up for in the following ways: 

 Txtwire: Click on LM Emergency Notifications at the bottom of the LM 
webpage to register 

 Facebook: visit FB and like Linn-Mar Community Schools  

Reminder: To receive district notifications, you must sign up for them! Just click on the 
appropriate icon at the bottom of the Linn-Mar webpage to register! 

Weather-related information will be sent out as a District notification. In the event of an 
emergency, the text notification may be sent to the entire District (if appropriate) or it may only 
be sent to an individual building. It is recommended that you sign up for District and 
building notifications. 

Delays and cancellations are also shared via: 

 Linn-Mar website and red "alert" scrolling banner on website: www.linnmar.k12.ia.us 
 TV Stations: KCRG, KFXA, KGAN, KWWL 
 Radio Stations: KCCK, KHAK, KKRQ, KMRY, KZIA, WMT 

 

Indian 

Creek 

Music 

Programs 

We have had a great start to the year in music!  
Programs are scheduled and we're excited to continue 
a great year of music making! Please read the 
following schedule carefully: 
 

October 30       6:30 p.m.      2nd Grade Program 
November 13     6:30 p.m.      3rd Grade Program 
November 27    6:30 p.m.      Encore/Orchestra Concert 
December 4     6:30 p.m.       1st Grade Program 
February 21      6:30 p.m.      4thGrade Program 
April 9      6:30 p.m.      5th Grade Program 
May 7              7:00 p.m.      Encore Concert 
May 9              6:30 p.m.      Kindergarten Program 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions –                                                                                                   
Ms.Tanya Rosenkranz    trosenkranz@linnmar.k12.ia.us  
 
 

http://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/txtwire.asp
https://www.facebook.com/Linn-Mar-Community-Schools-219127094767706/
http://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/
mailto:trosenkranz@linnmar.k12.ia.us


 

  
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

A quality physical education program is offered to all elementary students at 

Linn-Mar as part of our curriculum.  We will be using activities from the SPARK 

Physical education program as well as other respected resources.  SPARK 

(Sports, Play, and Active Recreation for Kids) is an “Exemplary Program” of the 

U.S. Dept. of Education.  SPARK research has shown that students who 

participate in consistent PE classes each week do as well or better than others 

on academic test scores. 

 

Here at Linn-Mar our physical education program is designed to lead activities 

that are inclusive, highly active, integrate academic and wellness concepts, and 

are fun for all students.  Additionally, instructional units are designed to develop 

student’s motor, cognitive, and social skills. 

Students won’t waste time waiting in lines for a turn, be a target in a dodgeball 

game, or be chosen last for a team.  All students will have many opportunities to 

practice and participate in high levels of moderate to vigorous physical activity.  

My goal is that everyone will feel successful each lesson. 

 

Please help me in reminding your child to dress appropriately for physical 

education class.  For comfort and safety purposes.  He/she should wear tennis 

shoes and clothes suitable for activity. 

Physical activity must be done regularly to achieve health benefits.  Therefore, 

your child’s participation is very important. If your child is sick or unable to 

participate in class, please let me know via note, email or phone. 

 

Experts recommend children receive at least 60 minutes of physical activity 

each and every day.  Please help your child meet these recommendations by 

helping them to seek opportunities to be active outside of school. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, 

please contact me. 

Thank you, 

Amy Hutcheson  (447-3294) 
 

 



  

 

 Linn-Mar Homecoming 
Parade will be Thursday, 

September 27th.  Watch for more 
details to come! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E-Mail Addresses 
If you have not been receiving the e-mail messages from Mrs. Harder, please 

email her at pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us and she will be sure to add you to the list.   

Sometimes our e-mail messages end up in your junk folder due to the large 

amount of recipients we send messages to.  A simple way to prevent the e-mail 

from going to your junk folder is to add pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us to your address 

book. 

That’s 
 the 
Indian 
 Creek 
 Way! 
 

mailto:pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us
mailto:pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us


  

 

Transitioning to a New School Year 

 
Welcome back!  I have enjoyed seeing all of the children back here at 

school and meeting so many new Indian Creek friends.  

 
For many children, starting the school year means adding more structure to 

the schedule.  It also means they are expected to follow the pace of the 

school day.   For some children it takes some time for their bodies and 
minds to adjust to these changes. 

 

For other children, the idea of a new teacher with new friends and even 
moving to a new hallway can result in some normal and expected 

nervousness.  It is important to allow children to talk through those 

nervous feelings while gently reassuring them that their feelings are 
normal.  When talking with your children about their nervous feelings take 

the time to point out and discuss the things that are the SAME as the year 

before.  Children feel safe and secure with routines and knowing 
expectations and when we can point out the many things that haven’t 

changed they can begin to feel comforted in the consistencies. 

 
Most children will settle in to the comfort of their new classrooms with their 

new friends and teacher within the first couple days of school.  If your child 

seems to continue to struggle with feeling settled, make sure you are 
maintaining a positive approach to your after school conversations.  If your 

child appears to be getting ‘stuck’ focusing on the way things are different 

from the previous year you may want to shift your questioning… instead of 
“how was your day?”  Ask “What was something funny that happened 

today?”  Instead of “Did you play with anyone at recess?” Ask, “Who did 

you sit with at lunch today?”  Instead of, “How was your day?” Ask, “What 

was your favorite activity/lesson/subject today?”  

 

If you child seems to be having difficulty making friends in his/her new 
classroom, challenge him/her to learn the name of someone new and ask 

this new friend to sit together at lunch or play at recess.   

If you have further concerns, feel free to call me at school 447-3274 or 
send me an email keward@linnmar.k12.ia.us 
 

mailto:keward@linnmar.k12.ia.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September Volunteer Workshop 
 

When:  Thursday, September 6th from 8:30-10:30 AM 
Where:  Indian Creek Multi- Purpose Room 

 
.   
 

We LOVE Our Volunteers! 

Indian Creek 
Volunteer E-Mail List 

If you would like to receive e-mails from the Indian Creek 
volunteer coordinators pertaining to upcoming volunteer 

opportunities please be sure to send an e-mail to 
icvolunteers@linnmar.k12.ia.us and let them know to add your 

name to the list.   
Thank you for all you do to support our school.   

We ♥ our Volunteers! 
 

 

Indian Creek Volunteer Orientation 
When: Thursday, September 11 at 9:00 AM 
Where: Indian Creek Multi-Purpose Room 
 

Please join us to learn more about volunteer opportunities offered 
throughout the school year. 

mailto:icvolunteers@linnmar.k12.ia.us


 

 

 

 

  

The lunch menu will also be posted on the Linn-Mar & Indian Creek webpage. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INDIAN CREEK PTO MEETING 
Mark your calendars for Monday September 10th at 6:30 pm for the September 

PTO meeting. Our meetings are in the Indian Creek Media Center. There will not be 
any child care this year during the meetings. 

Check out our new website at www.indiancreekpto.com 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Virtual 
Backpack 

 
Be sure to check out the Linn Mar virtual 

backpack at 

https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/backpack/ 

In the virtual backpack you will find lots of 

information and flyers for various groups and 

camps.  Check it out! 

Cash 4 Students 
Hy-Vee is running a great donation program again this school 
year.  They will donate $1.00 to Indian Creek for every $200 in 
Hy-Vee receipts that we turn it.  All we have to do is save and 
turn in Hy-Vee or Hy-Vee Drugstore receipts from any of the 14 
local stores. The receipts can be dated anywhere from May 1, 
2018 to April 1, 2019.  This is a really easy way to make money 
for Indian Creek and we don't have to purchase anything other 
than the groceries we would normally be buying!  Please save 
your receipts and send them in to the school office. 

 

Save those Box Tops! 
It is back to school time which is a reminder to start 
clipping those box tops!  Remember to clip box tops and 
send them to school with your child. We have a black bin 
in the front entryway in which they can be placed in.  

We will be having class incentives throughout the year, 
so start clipping your box tops now for some new and 
exciting prizes this school year! 

 

PTO Communication 
If you would like to be added to the PTO e-
mail list, please send an email to 
indiancreekpto@gmail.com.  
PTO is a separate organization from Indian 
Creek, therefore, unable to acquire e-mail 
addresses from the district database. We 
need your help to supply us with your e-mail 
information so we can keep you up to date 
on our activities, PTO minutes, and various 
other communications throughout the year.  
 

http://www.indiancreekpto.com/
mailto:indiancreekpto@gmail.com


 

  

Seesaw is a digital portfolio that students will use to showcase what they are learning 
and doing at Indian Creek.  Students will be able to display their current progress on a 
variety of standards.  This instructional tool allows students to build connections, to 
collaborate with others, and to reflect on their learning journey.  Each student has his 
or her own learning journal where entries will be periodically added. 

Student portfolios are only accessible by your child, your child’s teachers, and you.  The 
portfolios are not public on the web.  You can be notified when your child adds a post 
to his or her portfolio.  Your child’s teacher will review all posts and comments.  
Please reserve individual posts for your child’s posts and realize that individually 
directed comments made on group posts may not be approved. 

We are fully committed to maintaining the privacy of every student at Indian 
Creek.  Collaboration is a cornerstone of becoming a visible learner.  It is for this 
reason that we request images and events which include other students remain private 
on Seesaw and for school use only.  If you become aware of materials being shared 
beyond this tool, please contact us so that we can address it immediately. 

Seesaw provides a direct link between students, teachers, and families.  Families 
receive an immediate and personalized window into their child’s school day.  Students 
are empowered to independently document their learning to an authentic 
audience.  Seesaw also provides teachers with a safe place to teach 21st Century 
skills. 

Scan this code or visit this link for more information:  https://goo.gl/8msKLN 

https://goo.gl/8msKLN


 

  

Please see the following note concerning students attending Linn-Mar high school football games. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


